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Interested Party Ref LTC-58607.

Having attended several meetings concerning the Lower Thames Crossing I guess this is the last
chance that the "small man" will get to voice his views.
I live on the B186, just a few hundred meters from the proposed expansion of slip road at M25 -
A127.
We were always told that "after 2yrs of completion we MAY be entitled to compensation", and that
MAY be dependant on if our house dropped in valuation. Already the B186 is a really busy little road
and almost treated like a race track with cars and increasingly large lorries using it as a cut through to
join A127 and M25. With your proposals it is clear that the traffic volume will increase causing more
damage to our house due to ground movement, vibration and noise. Our house may not have
dropped in value, yet, but it certainly has not increased in value since the announcement of the
proposed work. Being just outside the compulsory purchase area and losing out on that, we wonder
what can be done now and once work starts - waiting for two years after completion won't help me as

 Triple glazing now would help the situation!

Margaret & Mark Wainwright




